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Please ask for: 

 
 

Chris Bond 
 Direct Dial No: 01629 761267 
 Fax No:  
 E-mail: Chris.bond@derbyshiredales.gov.uk  

 
 

28 October 2024 
 

 
 
 
Peter Bambury  
Parish Clerk 
Boylestone Parish Council 
 
boylestoneparish2@btinternet.com 
 
 
Dear Peter 
 
Casual Vacancy – Boylestone Parish Council 
 
I refer to your notice of one casual vacancy on Boylestone Parish Council dated 
Monday 7 October 2024. 
 
I can confirm that during the statutory notice period the Returning Officer did not 
receive the necessary number of requests for the vacancy to be filled by election.   
 
The Parish Council may therefore now co-opt in order to fill the vacancy. 
 
Please let me know the name and address of the new councillor when they have been 
appointed and make sure they complete and submit their interests form. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Chris Bond 
Electoral Services Supervisor 
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